## MINUTES OF THE SENATE ASSESSMENT AND TAXATION COMMITTEE

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson David Corbin at 2:15 p.m. on February 26, 2003, at the rail on the third floor of the Capital.

All members were present except:

Committee staff present:

Chris Courtwright, Legislative Research Department

April Holman, Legislative Research Department

Gordon Self, Revisor of Statutes Office Shirley Higgins, Committee Secretary

Conferees appearing before the committee: None

Others attending:

See attached list. (Rail meeting, no guest list)

Senator Corbin called the meeting to reopen the discussion on a proposed amendment to <u>SB 161</u> (concerning elimination the property tax exemption for certain housing for the elderly) considered earlier when the Committee met at 11:35 a.m. The amendment reads as follows: "For taxable years commencing after December 31, 2003, the provisions of this section shall not apply to detached living units which are not located on the same contiguous property, excepting roadways as defined by K.S.A. 8-1459 and amendments thereto, as the main campus or facility of the corporation."

Senator Allen moved to amend SB 161 as proposed, seconded by Senator Donovan. The motion carried with Senator Lee voting "No."

Senator Goodwin moved to report SB 161 favorable for passage as amended, seconded by Senator Allen. The motion carried with Senators Lee and Pugh voting "No."

The meeting was adjourned at 2:17 p.m.

The next meeting is scheduled for March 6, 2003.